REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
                                                               MARCH 1, 2023
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on March 1, 2023, at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan. Consultants, Seth Behn and Wilson Way joined via Zoom. There were no landowners in attendance.   

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of February 1, 2023; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

MERIDITH/BANCROFT MOWING AGREEMENTWITH ORANGE COUNTY
	Due to the increased cost of maintenance because of the sidewalks that were installed along Meredith Pkwy south side and Bancroft Blvd. west side Orange County agreed to pay a portion.  District Legal Counsel, Mr. Behn was successful in negotiations with Orange County. Mr. Behn will draft a contract and provide to them for review and signature.

FABRIFORM COST CANAL 5
	Mrs. Mullins updated the Board on restoration work to the canals completed thus far due to storm damage from Hurricane Ian.   There are a few locations where there is immediate need for fabriform. Those being Canal 1/Dallas Blvd. both east and west side.  Seaview St. at Lake Davis, both north and south side of the canal and Canal 5 across from Sand Hill Crane Lake easement. After discussion the Board agreed and authorized the work to be done.

DRAINAGE – MAXIM & BANCROFT 
	Mr. Way explained that lowering the culvert pipes on two driveways located on Maxim Pkwy. south side closest to Bancroft Blvd. approximately one foot should help alleviate some of the drainage issue at that intersection.  Mrs. Mullins has scheduled this project to be completed by mid March.

PENSION PLAN 
     Mr. Behn has postponed the pension plan review for Board Members until the April Meeting to allow more time for details.
	      
                        There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M.
